Special Committee on Bar Publication
One edition of Bar Newsletter was issued this year with the next one in the pipeline.  There is a new design and layout for the Bar Newsletter published this year.  For this issue, we have the feature article on the Court of Final Appeal Building, a study of function and heritage.  As in the Bar Newsletter previously published, the Chairman’s message provided highlights on activities of the Bar during this period.  There were also snapshots of the Bar’s activities, which include internally – the Advocacy Training for the pupils, the ceremony of appointment of silk, the Bar Mess and the Bar Soccer Team; externally – our civic education programme in the secondary schools and the Bar’s visit to Laoning Province in Shenyang.  On the softer side, the editorial team presented Cheung Kee in Wanchai in our food and wine column.  We also created a crossword on latin.  Hope you have fun doing it at your leisure.

The Bar Newsletter was distributed to the Judiciary, the Department of Justice, the Law Society, University of Hong Kong, City University, Chinese University, government departments, libraries of various universities, the Legislative Council library and the public libraries.

We also published a simplified character version of the Bar Newsletter for the Mainland.  This version was distributed to the Ministry of Justice, the Supreme People’s Court of the PRC, the Supreme People’s Procuratorate, the Secretariat of the Standing Committee of National People’s Congress, People’s Court and Justice bureau at the municipal level, government departments at both the central and municipal level, law schools in major universities, lawyers’ association and law firms in the Mainland.

Members of the editorial committee have devoted a lot of valuable time and efforts in planning, writing articles, collecting materials and assisting in the design and layout of the Newsletter … Without their dedicated support, we would not have the Bar Newsletter.  I sincerely thank each of them.  I would also like to thank members of the Bar Secretariat for providing Chinese translation, and for arranging for the distribution of the Bar Newsletter.
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